
FIEC AUDIT REPORT 11.01.24 

We, the undersigned, have been chosen as auditors of the Fédération Internationale des 
Associations d’Etudes Classiques (FIEC) for 2023 and hereby leave our report :  

In our opinion, the financial statements give a true and fair view of the state of FIEC financial 
situation as at 1st January – 31 December 2023 and of its incoming resources and application 
of resources for the period then ended.  

The accounts have been properly prepared in accordance with the regulations. The 
information given in the treasurer’s report is consistent with the financial statements and 
sufficient accounting records have been kept. The financial statements are in agreement 
with the accounting records and return. We have received all the information and 
explanations we have required for our audit.  

We therefore recommend that discharge be granted to the board treasurer for the year 
2023.  

We would also like to add a small comment that the Fédération may want to review the use 
of the PayPal account and to what extent it is necessary, taking into consideration that some 
institutions (perhaps due to the context from which they are operating) may find this the 
easiest (or only) way to make the membership payments.  

       
 
 
Roy Gibson, Durham University  Elena Isayev, University of Exeter 


